Capital Campaign Close
Our capital Campaign of three years has come to a close. I, as representative of this Christian Community, wish to thank all you who have prayed for its success and contributed to its achievement. I would especially like to thank your Finance Council who have organized this campaign especially the chair of this Campaign Committee, Jim Fox and the team he assembled – the planning step-by-step as we went with insight, efficiency, and enthusiasm. And a thank you to Jan Corda, our parish business manager, for her assistance with all the pledge cards, mailings, billings, and record keeping for our campaign.

After using up all the funds we received from the sale of the St. Augustine property on necessities like the roofs of this complex, windows for the front of the school building as well as a new boiler, the shoring up of the church from collapse and the painting of the church and many more big projects, we still had a ways to go without the necessary funds to cover the costs. Your Finance Counsel deliberated on the most basic urgent needs of our parish -- the front stairs of the church, the rest of the windows of the school building, replacing the old boilers in the convent and the rectory, a new sign for our parish. The estimated costs were remarkable. Hence a drive among our parish to meet these needs.

As you know we had three phases. You raised $94,800 the first year. $70,430 the middle year. $68,675 in the final phase. We accomplished our goal through your response. We still have a ways to go because we have two more furnaces to replace and a parking lot to dig up and redo. You can see from the financial report in today’s bulletin that our path for the future of our parish is stabilizing but we don’t have enough funds as of yet to finish what we started.

There is a monthly envelope in your packet where you contribution is set aside for capital projects and emergency repairs. Next week, if you would like to contribute to the conclusion of our Capital Campaign, please place you contribution in a plain envelope with your name, address, and your parish envelope number and place it in the first collection. Your contribution will be accredited to your parish account. We will not have a second collection for this purpose.

Your Finance Council thought it would be a great idea if we set aside the 8:30 .M. Mass this weekend for the special and personal intentions of wall who made this Campaign a success.

So on behalf of the parish I would like  to thank the Finance Council for organizing this campaign and on behalf of the Finance Council, we would like to thank you for your trust in what we do.

God bless you and God bless the parish and parishioners of Saint Mother Teresa of Calcutta here in God’s little acre of Depew.
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